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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

June 14, 2018

The June 14, 2018 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President Steve Wright at 8:08 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room at Good Samaritan.

ATTENDANCE

Present: Steve Wright, President; Lori McMinn, President-Elect; Harv Shelton, Treasurer; Jim Zahnd, Secretary; Lydia McCarthy; Gary Jacobs; Tony Booth; Grover Scarborough; Gerald Sorensen; Paul Bridges; Donna Aylward; Bob Sweeten. Absent: Mary Christians. Guests: Ed Reinsch, Drew Kahle.
Secretary’s Report/Minutes

Minutes of the May 10, 2018 meeting were previously distributed for Board review. Paul Bridges moved the minutes be accepted; second by Lori McMinn. Motion passed unanimously.

Secretary Jim Zahnd also reported that Rick Custer had requested a Leave of Absence effective June 1, 2018. Jerry Sorensen moved the LOA be granted; second by Tony Booth. Motion approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
The monthly treasurer’s reports as previously distributed for Board review were discussed by Treasurer Harv Shelton.  The reconciled balance of the Operations Account as of May 31, 2018 was $18,362.46. The balances for the Charity Corporation as of May 31, 2018 were: Working Account = $33,110.83; Reserve Account = $9,619.86; Total = $42,730.69. Gary Jacobs moved the Treasurer’s Report be accepted; second by Jerry Sorensen. Motion passed unanimously.

Harv also reported on the status of fourth quarter dues collections, and noted that the Club’s Mother’s Day Luncheon’s net profit was $1,500.
Foundation
Grover Scarborough reported that total contributions to the Foundation through May were $15,124, or 170% of the goal of $8,900. Grover also noted that 52% of the Club’s membership

are Sustaining Members of the Foundation.
Membership

Mary Christians reported the Club has 94 members:


Active = 69

Honorary = 3

Active R-85 = 18


LOA = 4
Mary’s report also noted that resignations from the Club have been received from Trina Harrington and Joe Gray and they should be removed from the Club membership roster.

Grants

Gary Jacobs submitted a list of eight new grants recommended by the Grants Committee for funding in the Spring Grants Allocation. The eight total $4,390 and with the previously approved funding to the American Wheelchair Mission, total funding for the Spring Grants Allocation is $5,140. Gary moved approval of the committee’s report; second by Jerry Sorensen. Motion passed unanimously.
Fund Raising 

Lydia McCarthy explained the plans and projects for the 2018-19 fund raising activities and led a discussion of what other events might be included in the process. 
Public Relations

Gerald Sorensen reported he is providing media and other information sources with contact changes for the 2018-19 year.
President-Elect

Lori McMinn announced BOD meeting in 2018-19 will  be the second Thursday of each month immediately after the Club meeting.

Harv Shelton moved the Club support the 2018-19 District Governor’s official fund raiser for District 6170. Second by Gary Jacobs. Motion passed unanimously.

President

President Steve briefed the Board on upcoming programs and outlined the agenda for the  June Club Assembly. He also discussed the June 19 combined Change of Gavel and District Governor’s Installation Dinner.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn made by Paul Bridges; second by Lydia McCarthy.  Motion passed unanimously. President Steve adjourned the meeting at 9:25 a.m.
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